30th October 2007

Nicky Poulain

East, North, West Herts PCT

Charter House

Parkway

Welwyn Garden City

Herts

Dear Nicky,

Re
Use of PBC Savings

The Limes Surgery has been notified by the Primary Care Trust that £70,000.00 has been apportioned to the practice by the way of savings made from Practice Based Commissioning during the year 2006/07
Mental Health Services

Practices in this area have no current access to counselling. Local Mental Health services are limited and often there are long waiting times before our patients can be seen. Occasionally, to fast track patients, we have had to use the emergency services at the local providers. This way of referral is not always a good use of resources and can sometimes be inappropriate. However, because of the waiting times we feel that this is our only option. 

Proposal
We propose, with approval from the PBC locality, and in line with current government directives and guidelines to use our savings to fund Liz Anderson, an accredited Psychotherapist, from February 08 until March 2009. We have previously funded Liz from our Discretionary Budget and then from our Prescibing Incentive fund for five years. With the cessation of this money we found that we could no longer afford the benefit of having Liz attached to this surgery.

We have audited the service provided by Liz and we have found that the patients have gained considerable benefit from short intervention psychotherapy. This has reduced the need for them be referred on to the local Mental Health Services. The benefit of using our own surgery as a base is that the patients find familiar surroundings easier and more relaxing. They do not have to travel too far as they would do should they need to be seen in Ware or at the local providers. These may seem trivial to most people but to patients needing the service these are often positive factors in helping them deal with their problems.
Costing

The cost for this service is documented below and the methodology used is in line with  previous arrangements that we have had with Liz. (of course the days worked are dependent on her availability).
Tuesday = £150.00 per session – in this session a total of 3 patients are seen
Friday = £250.00 per session- in this session 5 patients are seen

Weekly payment = £400.00 x 46 weeks, equates to a yearly expenditure of £18,400.00
Manpower, administration, and stationery costs will be met by the practice, therefore this will not increase the expenditure of the savings apportioned to the practice.

Service Level Agreement

The service provided will be agreed in a Service Level Agreement document between The Limes Surgery and Liz Anderson. It will be agreed and signed by both parties. In the agreement the hours of service, the days the service will be provided along with the cost of the service will be stated. We will set a commencement date with the proviso that the service will continue for as long as the funding is available. There will also be a clause that states if a patient does not attend the fee of £50.00 is still payable.

Conclusion
We consider that using these savings to fund this service would be as a positive move in providing a service which is not currently available in this area. It would greatly be to the benefit of our patients. 

It is anticipated by the practice that if approval is agreed the service would start from 1st February 2008.
